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A s part of the AAG’s continuing inter-
national outreach focused on Latin
America as well as other regions (see

Richardson, “Reaching out to Latin Ameri-
can Geographers,” July/August 2005, AAG
Newsletter), the Pan-American Institute of
Geography and History (PAIGH) and the
Association of American Geographers
signed a Memorandum of Understanding
at a special signing ceremony during the
March 2006 Annual Meeting of the AAG
in Chicago. 

In the memorandum, both organiza-
tions agreed to increase cooperation in
numerous ways, including: establishing
regular contact on topics of common
interest; referring each other to commis-
sions, committees, or working groups
where appropriate; informing each other
of programs of conferences, seminars, and
workshops to enable participation; identi-
fying opportunities to jointly organize
seminars, workshops, or conferences;
working together to advance international
projects of mutual interest such as initia-
tives for joint research, educational
exchanges, adoption and creation of
national mapping programs, etc; and each
inviting a representative from the other’s

organization to attend respective general
assemblies and conferences.

The AAG and PAIGH have several
cooperative activities already planned for
the coming months. The AAG and
PAIGH will co-sponsor a workshop on
natural hazards research, tentatively
scheduled for December 2006, in Panama.
Participants will include experts in natural
hazards and vulnerability from
throughout the Americas, and the
workshop will help set the direction for
some of PAIGH’s future activities.  Six
months later, the two organizations will
present the results of the December
workshop at an international conference
on geographic collaboration in education
and research that will be held in La
Serena, Chile, May 23-25, 2007, which
the AAG will co-sponsor with the Univer-
sidad de La Serena and Texas State
University.  Also, at the 2007 AAG
Annual Meeting in San Francisco, PAIGH
and the AAG will co-sponsor another
session highlighting regional cooperation.

In addition to its activities with
PAIGH, the AAG continues to pursue

PAIGH and AAG Cooperation

Continued on page 4

John Kelmelis and Patricia Solís look on as AAG Executive Director Douglas Richardson and PAIGH Secretary General Santiago 
Borrero sign a Memorandum of Understanding between the two organizations. From left to right: Kelmelis, Borrero, Richardson, and Solís.



T he AAG recently joined together
with the National Geographic
Society and a collection of others

to support the “My Wonderful World”
campaign, a five-year public engagement
and outreach initiative to promote
geographic literacy.

The goals of this geographic literacy
campaign are to increase geographic
offerings and resources in the schools; to
increase the number of students who take
geography-related courses and engage in
related activities at school; to generate
local support for geography education in

schools; to show parents how to help
their children learn about the world; and
to increase the number of community
organizations that engage young people
in geography-related activities. 

To pursue these goals, the campaign
has created print and audiovisual materials
including public service advertisements
for the campaign as well as the website,
MyWonderfulWorld.org. 

The AAG will support the campaign
in a number of ways including providing
relevant AAG educational materials,
online educational resources, and Web

links to AAG activities and programs. The
AAG will also be report on upcoming
events and conferences related to the
campaign through the AAG website and
AAG Newsletter.

Other members of the coalition include
the U.N. Program, the 4-H Program, the
National Council for Geographic Educa-
tion, Sesame Workshop, Asia Society’s
Coalition for International Education, and
the Committee for Economic Develop-
ment. The “My Wonderful World”
campaign is scheduled to begin in May
2006. 

AAG Joins NGS Geographic Literacy Campaign

outreach to Latin America in a variety of
ways.  This year, the AAG published the
Guide to Geography Programs in the Americas,
which for the first time included listings
for thirteen Latin American and
Caribbean programs.  The Guide will
continue to grow in the coming years to
include more geography programs in the
Americas.  The AAG-administered “My
Community, Our Earth: Geographic
Learning for Sustainable Development
(MyCOE) program continues to support
university student projects on local
sustainable development issues in the

sciences of interest to the Americas; to
promote and carry out studies, projects,
and training in these disciplines; and to
promote cooperation among the institutes
of these disciplines in the Americas, as well
as with related organizations.  

We look forward to working together
with PAIGH in the future and to developing
similar collaborative relationships with
other international organizations around
the world. 

Doug Richardson
drichardson@aag.org

Caribbean, Central America, and U.S.
Gulf states.  Finally, at next year’s Annual
Meeting in San Francisco, the AAG will
build on the success of its first-ever Span-
ish-only session that took place at the
Chicago Meeting of the AAG in March.  

PAIGH is an inter-governmental
organization of a consultative and techni-
cal nature, comprising over twenty-one
member states represented by their
respective officers. PAIGH objectives are
to encourage, coordinate, and publicize
cartographic, geographic, geophysical,
and historical studies as well as related 

and management. Her most recent book,
American Hazardscapes, for the Joseph Henry
Press/National Academy of Sciences,
chronicles the increasing vulnerability of
the U.S. to natural disaster events during
the last thirty years.

Cutter and three other DOB awardees
for 2006 are invited to Washington, D.C.

to present their research at a congression-
al briefing on Capitol Hill, which will be
organized by the AAG in coordination
with the DOB. 

The Decade of Behavior initiative
involves more than seventy-five endorsing
professional societies and academic affili-
ates from around the world, including the

AAG. Last year, AAG nominee William
Clark received the 2005 DOB Award for
his research on democracy, and was part of
a May 23, 2005 congressional briefing on
the “State of Democracy: Engaging a
Changing Citizenry.” 
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